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NEWSLETTER  -  OCTOBER 2010  

 
BOB’s BIT 
 

   So, are your little darlings well-fed and mouse-

guarded, in a nice weather-proof hive with a stone on 

top? Then you can give yourself a seasonal pat on the 

back, while considering how best to discomfit the 

perennial varroa. 

 

  Screen floors are a good start, mine are always open, 

unless I put in a monitoring board, which is very 

healthy and provides adequate ventilation. It is getting 

a bit cool for Apiguard, so I have given them the icing 

sugar treatment after taking off the cleared supers. At 

the same time I put in the toe of a stocking, full of 

thymol. Then nothing more until New Year, when I 

will repeat the Oxalic acid treatment. It is cheap, 

quick and very efficacious. It just needs a mild day, 

10ºC or more. 

 

 Lest it be thought that my beekeeping husbandry is 

beyond reproach, here is a cautionary tale. 

 

  I put a box of empty frames, without foundation, on 

top of a vigorous stock. The intention was to give 

them an outlet for their ivy-gathering, and to get some 

wax for free. In this it was successful, BUT I had 

removed the excluder. Result, a massive box of 

natural comb, which Queenie will almost certainly lay 

in next spring, before I can stop her. The idea of 

driving her down with one of these repellents smacks 

of léser majesté. 

 

  People often call me to report deviant behaviour on 

the part of bees, such as a swarm in September. But I 

had a case of my own to offer - several dozen bees 

clustering around a plastic plant pot and refusing to go 

home. Result, they are dying of starvation and 

resenting my attempt to offer them succour. 

 

   If you have a pleasant sample of honey, now is the 

time to make some mead. My country recipe begins 

“mix honey and water to float an egg....”. Now eggs 

come in all sizes, and my attempt gave a solution so 

 
NEXT MEETING 

 
TUESDAY 12th OCTOBER  

7.30 p.m. 
Itchen Abbas Village Hall 

 
CHANGE    Dr Gower is unable to give his talk on 
Bee Anatomy, so this month’s talk will be by: 

 

Fraser Young, Seasonal Bee Inspector, who will 
talk about: 

 
‘Winter Inspections - preparing bees for the winter 

and getting them through the winter months’. 

 

 

strong that it would not start fermenting. Two pounds 

to a gallon is a good starting point, and you can 

always add more.  I successfully used a sherry yeast.  

 

 

APIARY MEETING 
Saturday 11th September 
 
  Although the weather forecast had been depressing, 

it turned out to be a brilliant afternoon, and the twenty 

eight members present were divided into two groups.  

Hugh Sykes took one group to inspect four colonies in 

the garden of Rose Cottage, while Stephen took the 

other to three colonies a short distance away.   

 

  Rather than inspect these colonies, Stephen showed 

us some of his ingenious devices he has created to 

enable him more efficiently to manage his bees.  

These included sliding entrance covers that enabled 

entrances to be easily adjusted for width of opening or 

readily closed completely, or replaced with mouse 

guards.  Perhaps most intriguing of all was his 

experimental double nucleus hive.  This provided for 

two nuclei to be housed in single Dadant brood box 



(which is particularly wide), as shown in the second 

photo below.  They share common supers above the 

QX.  He will find out how effectively this 

arrangement works during next season, so we look 

forward to an update from him in a year’s time.   

 

The afternoon ended with tea, delicious sandwiches 

and biscuits in the sunshine at the cottage.  After a few 

‘parish notices’, Hugh closed the meeting with a big 

‘thank you’ to Astra and Stephen for a most 

interesting afternoon and their kind hospitality.    

 

  

 
Tea on the terrace at Rose Cottage 
 
 

 
Stephen’s ingenious ‘semi-detached’ double nucleus 
hive, showing the  floor to QX ‘party wall’. 
  
 
‘GRASS ROOTS’ GRANT 
 
WDBKA has been awarded a grant of nearly £2,500 

by HCC to help us with our educational activities.  

We will be using it to buy a digital projector and 

screen with laptop and memory stick, a digital 

microscope, and adult and child size bee suits.  This 

will enable us to respond more positively to requests 

for talks and demonstrations, especially from schools.  

 

 
NEW TREASURER REQUIRED 
 
  After 30 years in the post, Robin Leonard will be 

standing down as Honorary Treasurer of WDBKA, at 

the AGM in January.  A volunteer is now being 

sought to take over from him. The job also logically 

includes the role of membership secretary.   If you 

could be interested, please contact Hugh Sykes on 

02380 254521 or by e-mail to: barandhugh@aol.com, 

or Robin himself (see top of page 1) 

 

  At least two new committee members are also 

required.  If you would be interested, please contact 

Hugh as above, or any other committee member.   

 

 
HBA ANNUAL CONVENTION AND 
HONEY SHOW.    Saturday 13th November. 
Barton Peverill College.  09.15 a.m. for 10.00 hrs. 
 
  Tickets are now on sale for this important annual 

event, price £11 now, or £13 at the door.    This is an 

excellent day with first class speakers, workshops and 

honey show, in a superb venue.   

 

  The first speaker is Pam Hunter, a respected 

authority on the scientific aspects of  bees and 

beekeeping.  She will be talking about the importance 

of pollen to the bee – and to us.  The second speaker is 

Selwyn Williams, from the National Bee Unit (NBU). 

 

The afternoon workshops comprise:  ‘Simple Hive 

Assembly’, Mead Making, Bee products, ‘New comb 

for old’, The Warré Hive, and Winter Treatments.  

Specifically for new beekeepers will be: ‘Two years 

with bees… now what?’    

 

For tickets contact Angela (Forder-Stent), who will be 

at the next meeting (12
th
 October).  

 

 
MERIDIAN OPEN LECTURE 
Thursday 21st October 
7.15 for 7.30 p.m.  
St Peter’s Church Hall, Free Street, Bishops Waltham. 
 
Speaker - Tim Lovett, recently retired President of the 

BBKA.  Tickets: £5/head, including a finger buffet 

with a glass of wine.   Contact Nina Jetten on 02380 

767956 or e-mail: ninajetten@btinternet.com.

 


